Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

of

November 11, 2014 

Town Hall

MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 7:07p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Secretary, Gregory Jones,* Barry Langer, Daniel Maddox, and John (Jack) Plumley. Alan (Bim) McNeil was absent. Cathy Lowe represented the Board of Selectmen.  *Gregory Jones, Alternate, was appointed by the Chairman to serve as a voting member. 
1. Review and Approval of Minutes. 
The Minutes of October 21 and 28, 2014 were read and accepted. Approval of all 2014 prior Minutes was discussed and affirmed for the record.  Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Barry Langer, to approve the Minutes as presented.  The motion passed unanimously. 
2. Review of Road Standards Ordinance and Recommendations for the Selectmen. 

The Committee reviewed the materials distributed which included the proposed Road Standards Ordinance and comments sent by the Ordinance Committee to the Board of Selectmen. It was noted that the Ordinance Committee recommended the Road Committee and Road Commissioner review the standards included therein for amendment if warranted. The Road Committee determined that it would be beneficial to meet with a representative of the Ordinance Committee (or the full Committee) at its next meeting.  The secretary will contact the Committee Chairman, Alan Ray, to invite the committee or a representative. The item will be placed on the December 9th agenda.  

3. Discussion of Road Projects and Determination of Issues to be addressed before Budget Recommendations.

4. Report on Selectmen’s Meeting Commentary Regarding Continuation of Review of Current Goods and Services Contracts for Road Repair and Comparative Analysis with Expense Detail Reports. See Recommended Questions for the Selectmen.

Items 3 and 4 were discussed in tandem.  The need for a clear understanding of what money will be available in the Summer Roads account and the Special Projects account for spring 2014-15 project completion was reiterated.  It was reported that the preliminary review of the Detailed Vendor Reports had raised questions which were presented to the Board of Selectmen at its last meeting, and much discussion had ensued.  The Selectmen invited the Road Committee members to come to a Selectmen’s meeting for further discussion.  It was noted that some questions may have arisen due to insufficiency in detail and reporting, which may require recommendation for changes in forms and/or other data collection. There needs to be a systematic format for all reporting, in order to identify and categorize the work and materials for each Town road. Accounting standards and analysis were discussed. It was noted that at the Selectmen’s Meeting the Town Clerk advised that the Road Commissioner was the responsible party for certifying all billing related to the roads. Road Committee questions were then raised as to who would be responsible for repayment to the Town if errors were identified after payments were made, the Road Commissioner’s bond or the contractor(s) receiving payments in error? 
Questions were also raised about salt and sand costs, as well as costs and identification of gravel and other materials types.  Sample calculations were discussed. It was noted that in order to recommend appropriate budget levels relevant data will be required for analysis.  The Road Committee will be looking at what 2014-15 projects can be completed with the funds available and what projects will be scheduled for 2015-16.  The Committee agreed to review Stetson Road, to determine what areas are most seriously impacted and dangerous, and where to direct that the 2014-15 project (0.4 miles) work be completed.  It was agreed Committee members will meet on Sunday, November 16th at 2:30 p.m. for a Work Session evaluating the Stetson Rd. section between Town Farm and Darrington Roads.    

5. Old Business. 

It was noted that the Board of Selectmen were considering whether or not to place a camera at the Salt Sand Shed to deter theft.  A summary of the discussion from the Selectmen’s meeting was reported by the Chairman and discussion ensued.  Dan Maddox reminded the Committee that the Town Meeting vote on the budget included the camera, so the purchase has been approved by the Town.  Reports of thefts have circulated, with Selectmen noting they have been told of trucks being filled illegally.  The potential value of such sand/salt loss was discussed and it was noted that the sand and salt budget had been significantly overspent last year, although there is no way, without documentation, of knowing how much might be due to any unauthorized use. The value of the sand and salt was noted and the Road Committee members reiterated support for proper security, including use of a camera for documentation and deterrent.       

It was reported that at its meeting the Board of Selectmen approved the RFP as recommended by the Road Committee. The importance of getting the Scope of Work for each project in the 2014-15 plan completed so the RFPs can go out as soon as possible was stressed. By acclamation, the Road Committee recommended the Chairman and the representative of the Selectmen request that the Board of Selectmen direct the Road Commissioner to write the Scope of Work in accordance with the Town Ordinances, and place the projects on the schedule for bidding, noting that time is of the essence.  

6.  New Business.

Dan Maddox recommended that each Road Committee letter requiring a response have “Request your written response.” added at the bottom, for record purposes.  
Barry Langer suggested that Road Committee meetings be held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of the month (if two meetings are needed, or the 2nd if only one), in order to better coordinate with Board of Selectmen’s agenda requirements. 

7.  Adjournment.  

Barry Langer made a motion, seconded by Dan Maddox, to adjourn the meeting at 9:02 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.

The Work Session will be Sunday, November 16th at 2:30 p.m.  The next meetings will be Tuesday, December 9, 2014 and January 13, 2015 at 7:00 p.m.  
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary, Hartford Road Committee
